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TOWN OF MORVEN

Town Clerk Position Available
Salary Range $20,000 to $25,000

Nature of Work: Work responsibilities for the Morven Town Clerk include the
preparation and maintenance of all Council records and other official municipal
documents. Record various documents and vital statistics. Work involves extensive
public contact in collecting various files and providing information. Work is performed
in accordance with the charter, ordinances and general law, and requires initiative, judgement
and ability to work effectively and independently with the public and other officials.
Duties and Responsibilities: 
• Attends Town Council meetings, prepares agenda, order and minutes of the proceedings
and maintains, indexes and preserves all permanent Council and other Town records.
• Validates official documents; oversees posting of official notices, ordinances, and
advertisements; records papers with the federal, state and county governments as needed;
swears in municipal officials as necessary.
• Acts as the custodian of the official Town Seal.
• Maintains a public information service, and, in response to reasonable requests,
furnishes information and material concerning the Town government.
• Accounts for all public monies received by him/her in such manner as the Treasurer
my prescribe.
• Performs all duties and exercises all powers incumbent upon or invested in Town Clerks
by state law.
• Prepares agenda, mails notifications, advertises, and attends meetings of the Board of
Appeals; prepares and distributes minutes of Board of Appeal meetings.
• Acts as, or arranges for, a clerk for all municipal boards and committee meetings.
• Sets up and maintains a records retention and destruction system for the Municipal Center.
• Updates Charter, Code and Ordinances as necessary.
Education, Experience and Training: Associate Degree in Business or a High School
Diploma with a minimum of three years of experience in record management and/or
experience in municipal government; or any equivalent combination of education and
experience • Considerable experience in clerical work of a responsible nature, including
experience with public contact; accounting, business education, office procedures, Quickbooks
and other computer programs.  Should also be capable of being a certified Town Clerk.

Position open until filled.      EOE

Applications are available at 
Morven Town Hall Monday-Friday  9am-4pm

TOWN OF MORVEN 301 East Main Street, Morven NC 28119

Employment Opportunity

ASSISTANT MANAGER

To apply send resume to:
PO Box 916

Wadesboro, NC 28170
Or fax resume to 704-694-6483

Full Time Position
Comprehensive Benefit Package

Free Groceries Available to Eligible Families this Saturday
The Burnsville Recreation & Learning Center (BRLC) Emergency Food Pantry will distribute free food products

this Saturday, April 1 at 10 a.m. These foods are provided by the NC Department of Agriculture through the Sec-
ond Harvest Food Bank of Metrolina.  Families will be served until the food runs out - first come, first served.

The US federal income guidelines will be a determining factor for each individual’s eligibility and food items
will only be available to Ansonians who qualify.   Individuals who have not registered before nor received food
from the BRLC Emergency Food Pantry must have financial documentation as proof of income to be served.
A neighbor who does not have the necessary documentations will not be served.  Families that receive food
stamp assistance automatically qualify.  Each family will only be provided these commodities this month.  Par-
ents are asked not to bring small children.  Neighbors, please park in parking lot behind center.
BRLC distributes free groceries to eligible families on Wednesdays at 9 a.m. and at other times.  You can contact

them at 704-826-8182 for information.  BRLC is located at 13349 Highway 742 North in Burnsville, across
from the Fire Department.

Free Groceries for Families in Need on Wednesday, April 5
For families in need, free groceries will be available.  The Mobile Food Pantry and CHS Mobile Health Unit will

be at Morven United Methodist Church, located at 312 East Main Street, on Wednesday, April 5, at 11 a.m.
• Be sure to bring your own bags, boxes or carts to carry your food.  • Arrive between 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. to be
sure you can receive food.  • If it is raining the day of or before the delivery, contact Anson Crisis Ministry for a
recorded message to know if it is cancelled: 704-694-2445. • If you have not yet done so, bring proof of your in-
come to register. • You can only pick up food for yourself and one other registered household.

This event is sponsored by Anson Crisis Ministry and local United Methodist and Baptist Churches.  Interested in
volunteering?  Call Rev. Cindy Lunsford at (828) 891-2753.

Community Blood Center of the Carolinas Blood Drive
There will be a Community Blood Center of the Carolinas Blood Drive on

Tuesday, April 4 at Anson High School, from 8:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.  Donors must
weigh at least 120 pounds.

Donate blood with Community Blood Center of the Carolinas.  Call 704-
972-4700 or go to www.cbcc.us to make an appointment at any location.

More public drives can be found at Community Blood Center of the Carolinas’
website www.cbcc.us.  CBCC has donation centers in Charlotte, Concord,
Gastonia, Hickory, and Greensboro.

FarmHouseBuffet
Ansonville, NC • 704-826-8563

8018 Highway 52 North in Ansonville

Seafood Buffet & Menu Items
Friday & Saturday  4:30-10

Sunday Country Lunch 
Buffet  11:30-4
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Public Invited to Comment on Migratory Bird Seasons
The North Carolina Wildlife Resources Commission invites citizens to provide input

on the upcoming migratory game bird hunting seasons through an online comment
system on the agency's website. Comments are submitted by going to and click-
ing on the "Migratory Game Bird Proposed Seasons" scrolling icon at the bottom of
the page. Migratory game birds include waterfowl, doves, woodcock, rails and snipe.
Comments on the season dates will be accepted through April 9.

2017 marks the second year of a new regulatory schedule implemented by the U.S.
Fish and Wildlife Service.  Previously, the schedule was divided into an early and late
season process. The early cycle included seasons for webless species (doves, woodcock,
etc.) and waterfowl seasons starting before October 1. Early seasons were normally
approved by the Commission in early July. The late cycle included the traditional wa-
terfowl seasons and were typically approved in late August.

The new regulatory process considers all migratory game bird seasons at once. The
Commission will select the various season dates at their April 20 meeting and publish
the selected seasons in the 2017-2018 Regulations Digest, allowing hunters to make
plans in advance of the seasons.

The Commission requests feedback on all migratory game bird seasons, but would
like to highlight the season for brant. This year, federal brant season frameworks will
allow a 60-day season with a two-bird daily bag. While the currently approved Atlantic
Flyway Brant Hunt Plan allows this season, the Commission is increasingly concerned
with the status of brant in North Carolina.

Brant are found almost exclusively along the Outer Banks portions of Dare and Hyde
counties. State surveys, along with information from local guides and hunters, indicate
that brant numbers have fallen dramatically in recent years. As an alternative to the
60-day season allowed by federal frameworks, the Commission seeks feedback on a
reduced brant season that overlaps the third segment of the duck hunting season. This
would represent no change from the previous hunting season.

Public-input meetings have traditionally been held to receive comments on waterfowl sea-
sons. However, attendance at these meetings declined over time, and public input was min-
imal at most locations. As a cost-saving measure and to create an easy means for statewide
citizen input, the agency developed an online comment system several years ago.

The Commission's website also lists the federal frameworks from which seasons may
be selected and a direct link to a map of North Carolina's Canada goose hunt zones. For
more information on migratory game birds in North Carolina visit www.ncwildlife.org.

Living Healthy with Diabetes Workshop Begins April 6
Living with or caring for someone with Diabetes can affect your quality of life.  Grace

Senior Center is offering a six-week Living Healthy with Diabetes workshop.  It is de-
signed to help you better manage your Diabetes and live a happier, healthier life!

You don’t have to stop doing the things you love to do.  The key to getting the most
out of life is learning to manage your symptoms.  No matter your situation, Living
Healthy with Diabetes can assist you in taking control.

Whether you have been recently diagnosed with diabetes or have had diabetes for
years, this workshop will give the support you need to find practical ways to deal with
your stress, discover better nutrition and exercise choices, and learn better ways to
talk with your doctor and family about your health.

Previous participants have stated they have benefited from this class more than any
other diabetes class they have attended.

The Living Healthy with Diabetes classes will be held at the Grace Senior Center, lo-
cated at 199 Highway 742 South in Wadesboro, just past IGA.  This is a six week
class that is scheduled for every Thursday, from 1:00 to 3:30 p.m.  It starts April 6
and runs through May 11.  Class size is limited and registration is required.  Call Rita
Short at 704-694-6217 or 704-994-3494 and start living healthy!


